
 

The Camelot 

Monthly Newsletter No. 84 
October One 2020-2021 

#exceptionaleveryday 

Applying for Free School Meals back as a priority action for all 
 

 Camelot School and Southwark Council 
continue with making every effort to     
campaign for additional support for all 
our children at this time. One way we are 
championing is looking to extend the    
government’s Free School Meals Voucher 
scheme into the half term and Christmas 
holiday periods ahead. 
For this reason, it is essential that every 
parent/carer completes their own            
application to assess whether your child 
may be entitled to this support which has 
recently been provided at £15 per week 
per qualifying child.  

Who qualifies? Advice from the government 
Who can get free school meals? 
Your child can get free school meals if your combined annual 
household income is below £16,190 (as assessed by 
HMRC) and you get one of the following benefits: 

 income-based: income support or jobseeker’s allowance 
(not eligible if on contribution based jobseeker’s allowance) 

 income-related: employment support allowance (not eligible 
if on contribution based employment support allowance) 

 universal credit 
 income support 
 the guaranteed element of state pension credit 
 support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 

1999 
 child tax credit only.  
 

No recourse to public funds (NRPF) parents 
During the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak, some children of 
groups who have no recourse to public funds (NRPF) are eligible 
for free school meals. 

Your child may also get free school 
meals if you get any of these      

benefits and your child is both: 
 

 younger than the compulsory 
age for starting school 

 in full-time education 
 

If your child is eligible for free 
school meals, they’ll remain eligible 

until they finish the phase of 
schooling (primary or secondary) 

they’re in on 31 March 2022. 
 

School responses to Tier 2 London situation 
Please note, there will be further tightening of practices across the school over the coming weeks to ensure we remain open for your 
children. This will include the following: 
 requesting all parents/carers wear masks when dropping off and picking up their children  
 barriers across Bird in Bush Road to increase the size of the area for parental waiting at the end of the school day 
 Further restricting parent/carer access to school office—we may ask that you remain outside the office as we deal with any queries 
 

In addition, to support the school making plans for next half term we will close next Friday 23rd October from 
12.15 p.m. We ask that all parents/carers make plans to collect their children after they have eaten their 
school lunch. Children will then be expected to complete work in their Google online Classroom—please note 
we will be over a 100 school laptops for the half term holiday to support with online learning and before the 
school reopens on Tuesday 3rd November after the half term break. 

https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence/
https://www.gov.uk/school-attendance-absence/


 

 

Camelot School 2020-2021 

School Development Plan 

Parent/Carer feedback 

Camelot School’s 

Five Strand School                  

Development Plan below 



The loan of a school laptop if a   
Lockdown Education is needed 

 

Any parent/carer who would need a school laptop should a local or         
national lockdown be called so that your child can access the school’s 
online classroom is asked to text the school office mobile on 07931 616456 
 

Please just text your Child’s Name and Year Group… e.g. ‘James, Year 6’ 
 

Only parents/carers needing to reserve a school laptop need send a text. 
 
Priority for the allocation of school laptops will be from Year 6 pupils down. 

Exceptional activities for our children at this exceptional time 

Camelot School October Bake Off 
 

 

 



A reminder to Parents/Carers re previous messages about qualifying for 
Free School Meals support 

 
Southwark free healthy school meals—Free school meals during COVID-19 

 
Is my child eligible for free school meals? 
 
If you're receiving particular benefits, your child/children may be entitled to receive a free 
school meal. More information about who is eligible for free school meals is available on the 
government website. 

How to apply 
 
 if your child is eligible for free school meals, contact your child’s school by telephone or 
email and request a Free School Meal application form (it may be called a Pupil Premium 
application form) 
 once eligibility is verified, the school will be informed and you should begin to receive 
vouchers or other form of meal provision 
 
It's important that you register for free school meals if you think your child may be eligible. 
As well as ensuring your child receives free meals provision, it will also enable your child’s 
school to receive additional funding via the Pupil Premium, totalling £1,320 per child.       
This additional government funding is used by the school to help children to make the best 
possible progress they can and to provide additional resources and educational experiences 
that they may not otherwise have access to. 

Black History Learning with a difference 
Camelot School believes it is one of the only schools in the UK that hasn't stopped its 

normal to do a month of Black History in October. 
 

At Camelot School, the norm is a Black History enrichment curriculum taught to our 
children every day. Any parent/carer interested in seeing what we are doing on a 

daily basis is directed towards their child’s online classroom page 
 

Camelot School has a 
School Development Plan 

priority strand for this    
area; a staff working party 
working to develop ideas 

to promote a Black History 
Enrichment Curriculum as 
well as dedicating whole 

staff Inset training day 
time to the aspiration that 

amongst other things 
Camelot School will be the 
best Primary School in the 

UK for Black British        
pupils…  

that’s our normal!
#exceptional everyday 

Camelot style! 
 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


A new term.. 

and new 

menu items 
 

 

Our new weekly 

menu item is 

highlighted in   

yellow 

Our children’s  

favourite each 

week is          

highlighted in 

green 



Please  remember 

that children are 

only at school for 

190 days each 

year and after the 

events of  current 

times we cannot      

reiterate the      

importance of 

100% school 

attendance and 

for all  children to 

attend school  

every day.  

 

Any plans to     

remove a child 

from their             

entitlement need 

to be discussed 

first with   Mr  

Robinson and the 

request put in 

writing before a 

decision is         

communicated 

that would         

support any such 

plans.  

 

Parents/carers are 

not supported to 

book flights or 

make plans be-

fore the school 

has authorised 

any decision.  

 

Any unauthorised 

absence will incur 

a fine of £60 per 

parent/carer.  

Sorry, not our 

rules! 



 

Local to Camelot and free for all children to join 




